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The Raven 
The mission of Juneau Audubon Society is to conserve the 
natural ecosystems of Southeast Alaska, focusing on birds, 
other wildlife and their habitats for the benefit and enjoyment 
of current and future generations. 
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JUNEAU AUDUBON SOCIETY WILL HOLD THE FIRST FALL SEASON 
GENERAL MEETING THURSDAY, OCTOBER 13 2016 

 

 There will be a presentation of Audubon Alaska’s newest publication, the Ecological Atlas of 

Southeast Alaska,  at 7 PM on October 13th. Location to be announced on our website 

and Facebook page. 

 
Election! Election! October 13, 2016 Election of Officers 

All Juneau Audubon members are eligible to run for and vote for our officers.  This year our 

candidates are Gwen Baluss for President, vacant for vice-president, Patty Rose for treasurer, and 

Amy Sherwin for secretary.   We welcome and encourage all our members to volunteer for 

positions on our Board and Committees.   There are many opportunities to help protect our 

environment for people, birds and other wildlife. 

 

Local Bird Reports:  We are looking for volunteers from Communities all over Southeast to 

contribute bird sightings to our monthly newsletter bird reports.  Please contact newsletter editor 

Mary Lou King, kingfarm@ptialaska.net if you would like to contribute.  To get the latest 

birding information see “Web Resources” later in this newsletter. 

    

    

Mark Schwan’s pictures of a Juvenile Ruff  along with a Least Sandpiper that were seen August 

22 on the wetlands near the mouth of the Mendenhall River. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.juneau-audubon-society.org/
mailto:kingfarm@ptialaska.net


2 
 

Shoreline to Snowpack: A New Ecological Atlas of Southeast Alaska
  

Where can you find the highest number of bird 

species in Southeast Alaska? Where does the 

habitat of brown and black bears overlap? 

Audubon Alaska’s newest publication, the 

Ecological Atlas of Southeast Alaska, answers 

these questions and more through maps and 

written descriptions. We’ll be exploring the 

atlas and what stories it tells at the October 13 

Juneau Audubon talk at 7:00pm. (There will 

also be an event in Sitka, date to be determined, 

so please check the Audubon Alaska Events tab 

at www.AudubonAlaska.org).   

 

Audubon Alaska researched data and compiled 

information from researchers and agencies to 

create a thorough look at the landscape of 

Southeast, from human uses such as airports 

and ferry routes to wildlife uses such as bird 

and salmon habitat.  

 

For many years, Audubon Alaska has studied 

Southeast, applying science and spatial analysis 

to understand regional patterns and to identify key areas for conservation. The atlas continues 

our past work contributing to a scientific understanding of the Tongass, such as the 2007 

Audubon-The Nature Conservancy Conservation Assessment and Resource Synthesis for the 

Coastal Forests and Mountains Ecoregion (Schoen and Dovichin, eds.); the 2009 Tongass 

Science Conference held in Juneau; and the 2013 North Pacific Temperate Rainforests book 

(Orians and Schoen, eds.).  

 

In the Ecological Atlas, we have built upon the information in those previous works. We 

improved datasets such as forest vegetation, anadromous fish distribution, salt marsh estuaries, 

and Important Bird Areas. We included new information, such as projected climate change, 

mammal and bird viewing hotspots, metals mining, and infrastructure. The publication includes 

photos and charts that accompany the maps and writing, and ends with a conservation summary 

and set of management recommendations based on the information included. 

 

You can view a digital version of the atlas online at http://adobe.ly/2bGqZKI . Print copies will 

be available for viewing at the Juneau and Sitka events, and for purchase at $125 from Audubon 

Alaska (to cover printing and postage costs). We’ll offer a special price of $105 at the Juneau 

and Sitka events. To order a copy, contact Heidi DeCoeur at 907-276-7034 or 

hdecoeur@audubon.org.  

 

Audubon Alaska hopes this publication will serve as a guide to the physical, ecological, and 

human use patterns of the region and foster long-term ecological planning for Southeast Alaska. 

http://adobe.ly/2bGqZKI
mailto:hdecoeur@audubon.org
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Hard to read information on the above poster:  Bird Conference - 2016 Alaska Cordova 

Alaska - December 6-8 

Boreal Partners in Flight, the Alaska Shorebird Group, and the Alaska Raptor Group will hold 

their meetings on December 6 

The ABC website: http://www.alaskabirdconference.org 

Online Registration:  http://www.alaskabirdconference.org/registration/ 

Online registration for student travel awards deadline 

      September 9:   http://www.alaskabirdconference.org/student-travel-award/ 

Nominations for the Pete Isleib award deadline 

      October 15:    http://www.alaskabirdconference.org/asleib-award-for-avian-conservation/ 

Abstract info (deadline October 15): http://www.alaskabirdconference.org/presenters/ 

With specific information for both oral and poster presentations:  

http://www.alaskabirdconference.org/oral-presentations/ 
http://www.alaskabirdconference.org/poster-presentations/  

http://www.alaskabirdconference.org/
http://www.alaskabirdconference.org/registration/
http://www.alaskabirdconference.org/student-travel-award/
http://www.alaskabirdconference.org/asleib-award-for-avian-conservation/
http://www.alaskabirdconference.org/presenters/
http://www.alaskabirdconference.org/oral-presentations/
http://www.alaskabirdconference.org/poster-presentations/
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Fork-tailed Flycatcher by Dominic Sherony

Birding Belize with Audubon Alaska in February 2017 
Join Audubon Alaska February 19–28 for a trip to Belize and explore habitats that include 

wetlands, pine forest, tropical moist forest, and a mangrove island on this unforgettable 

adventure. There are only a few spots left! In addition to its rich Maya history and Caribbean-

influenced culture, the small country of Belize offers birders a huge diversity of migrant and 

resident species in lush and varied ecosystems. Go birding at Crooked Tree Sanctuary, a vital 

habitat for migratory and resident wetland species; hike through the towering jungle of 

Cockscomb Basin Wildlife 

Sanctuary, also known as Jaguar 

Preserve; learn about endemic 

butterflies; and visit Mayan ruins at 

Lamanai. Support sustainable, bird-

based tourism and hemispheric 

conservation in Belize, as well as 

Audubon Alaska’s work in the Great 

Land.  

 

For more information visit 
http://holbrook.travel/audubonalaskabz 
 

  

 

Tree Swallow nest box report for 2016 By Brenda Wright 

 

In 2016 we learned from a few mistakes we made in 

2015.  We got the nest boxes up around Juneau 

between April 11 and 24 this year.  Our experts let 

us know that the tree swallows show up here in 

Juneau between April 10-30.  So we made a good 

effort to get the nest boxes out for them before April 

15.   

 

This year with volunteers from the Juneau Youth 

Services school we got 10 tree swallow nest boxes 

up at Sunny Point on the Mary Lou and Jim King’s 

property. 

 

With the help of volunteers like Shirley Carlson, 

Patricia Wherry, Mary McCafferty, Kari Monagle, 

Ron Berg, Helen Unruh, Gwen Baluss, Chip McMillan family, Ann & Alan Doty, Squires 

family, Ann Post, & Amanda Pilley we were able to get 40 tree swallow nest boxes in place.  

This year we placed boxes at Fish Creek on North Douglas, Sunny Point, Pioneer Marsh, 

Brotherhood Bridge meadow, Glacier Community Gardens, and Mendenhall Peninsula road. 
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Our results were increased over 2015.  Of the 40 nest boxes we 

put out, 15 had nests.  We hope that the increased use of the nest 

boxes was at least partly from having them in place before the 

tree swallows returned to Juneau. 

 

 

 

If you or any of your friends live near the Mendenhall Peninsula 

Road, we would love to have permission to put some nest boxes 

on your property.  Tree swallows prefer the wetlands over all 

other sites in Juneau.  So please let us know of sites near the 

wetlands for our nest boxes. 

 

 

Thanks again to all the 

volunteers to help put 

the boxes up and then 

remove them. 

Especially we want to 

thank all the volunteers 

that took weekly 

observations of the nest 

boxes.  Luckily for us 

Bob Armstrong was 

doing some video work 

at Kingfisher Pond this 

summer and let us have 

this link to the nest box 

in use there  

http://naturebob.com/tree-swallows 

 

Photos by Ann Doty, Brenda Wright, Mary McCafferty, Helen Unruh, & Kari Monagle. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://naturebob.com/tree-swallows
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Juneau Mushroom Walk September 3 

Dave Gregovich and David Riccio gathered 

with a group of interested mushroom 

enthusiasts to talk about our local 

mushrooms.  Thanks for their generous 

sharing of their time and knowledge! 

They highly recommend a few books for 

learning your local mushrooms including: 

 

“All that the Rain Promised and More…” 

and “Demystifying Mushrooms” by David 

Arora 

“Mushrooms of the Pacific Northwest” by 

Steve Trudel & Joe Ammirati 

“Edible Mushrooms of Alaska” by Judy 

Hall Jacobson 

 

 

 

 

 

Bird Walk at Point Bridget on June 18 with Gus van Vliet 
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From [whatsup] What"s Up 9/1/16 

September 21 ï 25 SITKA - ORGANIZATION OF BIOLOGICAL FIELD STATIONS 

2016 MEETING will be held at the Sitka Sound Science Center and the Historic Sheldon 

Jackson Campus. The Organization of Biological Field Stations (OBFS) annual meeting gives 

those involved with research stations the opportunity to connect and discuss field station 

management, research, education, outreach, etc. In addition, it's a great chance to network and 

enjoy all Sitka has to offer through field trips, live music, mixers, and more. For more 

information and to register, please visit http://sitkascience.org/obfs/. 

ALASKA CONSERVATION FOUNDATION  is happy to announce a NEW SMALL 

GRANTS PROGRAM . Applications will be accepted on a rolling basis with awards ranging 

from $500 to $2,000 and preference given to organizations with annual operating budgets under 

$200,000. The goal of this grantmaking program is to foster a more effective, sustainable 

conservation movement through funding to strengthen its leadership base, encourage 

collaboration and help leaders and organizations navigate changing political and economic 

climates. Details can be found at www.alaskaconservation.org/grant-opportunities/small-grants-

program. 

**September 7  JUNEAU - The Forest Service invites everyone interested in FACILITIES 

AROUND the MENDENHALL GLACIER RECREATION AREA to participate in a series 

of DESIGN CHARRETTES . The first charrette, a collaborative session in which designers and 

others draft a solution to a design problem, will take place at 6:30pm in the Juneau Ranger 

District conference room. A second charrette will take place the following week and others will 

be held later as the process progresses. This phase of planning will be for the entire recreation 

area, not just the Mendenhall Glacier Visitor Center. For more information, contact John Neary 

at 907-789-6637 or jneary@fs.fed.us. 

Discovery Southeast’s Auke Bay School’s 4th grade spring 
bird walk on the Airport Trail. 

http://sitkascience.org/obfs/
http://www.alaskaconservation.org/grant-opportunities/small-grants-program
http://www.alaskaconservation.org/grant-opportunities/small-grants-program
mailto:jneary@fs.fed.us
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 September 8 -11   PETERSBURG – The RAINFOREST FESTIVAL  goal is to bring participants 

closer to the natural world through education, exploration and the arts. The festival was founded by 

numerous individuals and organizations in Petersburg with the goal of learning more about our 

rainforest and the ocean that surrounds it. To see the agenda, go to 

http://www.akrainforestfest.org/Pages/Schedule-2016---TBA.aspx. For more information, contact 907-

772-3381 or email information@akrainforestfest.org. 

CHECK OUT THIS BOOK ! 

I recently read a book review on a very nice 2015 book called “A Chorus of Cranes”  “The Cranes of 

North America and the World” by Paul A. Johnsgard and photography by Thomas D. Mangelsen.  It is 

a large format book 9” x 12” and has beautiful color photos and get drawings.  Almost 2/3 of the book 

is focused on the North American Cranes.  Under each species is gives a brief history of  the species, 

what the birds do seasonally, migrations, and recent population estimates.  It also has included great 

range maps, not just of the North American cranes, but also all the other cranes in the world.  It is 

available from the library as an interlibrary loan from Anchorage.  I highly recommend it for reading 

sometime this winter when days are short and dreams of migratory birds are long. 

 

Enjoy! Brenda Wright 

 
WEB OPPORTUNITIES 
eBird  Global tools for birders, critical data for science  Record the birds 

you see, Keep track of your bird lists, Explore dynamic maps and graphs, 

Share your sightings and join the eBird community, Contribute to science 

and conservation.  http://ebird.org/content/ebird/ 

***  Bob Armstrongôs wonderful bird and other wildlife photographs 

that are free to use for educational and conservation purposes ï 

www.naturebob.com 

SUMMARY OF SOUTHEAST ALASKA BIRD OBSERVATIONS SEASONALLY  

Sub-regional Compilers:  Steven C. Heinl and Andrew W. Piston 

This publication has wonderful bird photos and information. You can view it on our web page at 

http://www.juneau-audubon-society.org/SE%20AK%20Birding.html  

************************  

For more bird information, subscribe to North American Birds, here is a link to see more 

information: http://www.aba.org/nab< http://www.aba.org/nab> .   

 

For discussions and postings on Juneau and Southeast Alaska Birds and events via email join 

the yahoo! group EagleChat. For an invite, please contact Gwen Baluss 

(gwenbaluss@yahoo.com) 

For postings in Sitka see: http://www.sitkanature.org/sitka-birds/ 

And Be sure to check out the Juneau Audubon Society Facebook page: 

https://www.facebook.com/Juneau-Audubon-Society-138280412980789/ 

    

 

  

http://www.akrainforestfest.org/Pages/Schedule-2016---TBA.aspx
mailto:information@akrainforestfest.org
http://ebird.org/content/ebird/
http://www.naturebob.com/
http://www.juneau-audubon-society.org/SE%20AK%20Birding.html
http://www.aba.org/nab
http://www.aba.org/nab
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Audubon Membership Information  
 
Note there have been some changes in how to join or renew 
 
National Audubon Society Membership (includes automatic membership in your local chapter, 

which is JAS if your zip is anywhere in Southeast Alaska).       Memberships begin at $20/year.  
 
Options: 

 

¶ Use the online form to join at https://www.audubon.org/membership 

¶ Current members can renew online at http://www.audubon.org/renew or by emailing 
audubon@emailcustomerservice.com 

¶ Call National Audubon to renew by phone at 1-844-428-3826  
¶ Locate the latest renewal notice from Audubon in the mail, or the form in Audubon 

Magazine and return that using the envelope provided 

¶ US Postal Service:  Send your name, address, email and payment check made out to 

National Audubon Society to:  Juneau Audubon Society, Membership Chair, PO Box 

21725, Juneau, AK 99802.  The Membership Chair after recording the information for 

our mailing list, will then send your check to the proper National Audubon Office. 

 
If you prefer to support Juneau Audubon Society only: 
 
Please send name, address, and email with a check for $10 (1-year membership) made out to 
Juneau Audubon Society to the USPS address above.  
 
More info: 
 
¶ All memberships include the Juneau Chapter Newsletter The Raven  

¶ Please consider getting The Raven by e-mail instead of snail mail to save paper, time, and 

money and view photos in color.  Send notification with renewal or email memo to: 

membership@juneau-audubon-society.org 

¶ Receive too much mail from the National Audubon Society? Ask to be taken off the mass 

mailing list by emailing Customer Service audubon@emailcustomerservice.com 

(Opting out of extra mailings will not stop magazine subscription.)     

¶ JAS does not send members any offers, action alerts or share our membership addresses 

with anyone 

¶ Local or national membership does not include support for Audubon Alaska state group. 

We encourage members to support that group as well. See http://ak.audubon.org/ 

 

 

Thank you for joining us!  
 

 

 

 

https://www.audubon.org/membership
http://www.audubon.org/renew
file:///C:/Users/Mary%20Lou/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/IE/1PU110B8/audubon@emailcustomerservice.com
tel:1-844-428-3826
mailto:membership@juneau-audubon-society.org
mailto:audubon@emailcustomerservice.com
http://ak.audubon.org/
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Juneau Audubon Officers  and Board Members 
President - Gwen Baluss  E-Mail: president@juneau-audubon-society.org  

Vice President – Josh Peters   E-mail: vice-president@juneau-audubon-society.org 

Treasurer - Patty Rose   E-mail: treasurer@juneau-audubon-society.org 

Secretary -  Amy Sherwin    E-mail: secretary@juneau-audubon-society.org 

 

Directors 

Field Trips  - Jason Colon   E-mail: field-trips@juneau-audubon-society.org 

Raven Editor - Mary Lou King  Phone: 789-7540 E-mail mailto:raven@juneau-audubon-society.org 

Membership - Jane Ginter   E-mail: membership@juneau-audubon-society.org 

Education - Patricia Wherry   E-mail: education@juneau-audubon-society.org 

Programs -  Ozgur Didrickson  E-mail: programs@juneau-audubon-society.org 

Conservation - Amanda Pilley   E-mail: conservation@juneau-audubon-society.org 

Member at Large - Doug Jones  E-mail: at-large_a@juneau-audubon-society.org 

Member at Large - Brenda Wright  E-mail: at-large_b@juneau-audubon-society.org 

 

Other Contacts 

Saturday Wild -  E-mail: saturdaywild@juneau-audubon-society.org 

Public Market Coordinator -  Mary McCafferty   E-mail: public-market@juneau-audubon-society.org  

Web Master - George Utermohle   E-mail: webmaster@juneau-audubon-society.org 

  
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:president@juneau-audubon-society.org
mailto:vice-president@juneau-audubon-society.org
mailto:treasurer@juneau-audubon-society.org
mailto:secretary@juneau-audubon-society.org
mailto:field-trips@juneau-audubon-society.org
mailto:raven@juneau-audubon-society.org
mailto:membership@juneau-audubon-society.org
mailto:education@juneau-audubon-society.org
mailto:programs@juneau-audubon-society.org
mailto:conservation@juneau-audubon-society.org
mailto:at-large_a@juneau-audubon-society.org
mailto:at-large_b@juneau-audubon-society.org
mailto:saturdaywild@juneau-audubon-society.org
mailto:public-market@juneau-audubon-society.org
mailto:webmaster@juneau-audubon-society.org

